
Jamie Pafford-Gresham
Pafford Medical Services
8613 Highway 12
Ackerman, Mississippi 39735
April 29, 2024

Congressman Trent Kelly
2243 Rayburn House Office Building
Washington, DC 20515

Dear Congressman Kelly, 

I am writing to express Pafford Medical Services' full support for the initiative to build a new fire and
EMS station near the Red Hills complex in our county. As requested by Randy Loper, Choctaw County
Director of Economic Development, and Joey Stevens, President of the Board of Supervisors, we
understand the critical need for this facility in our community and wish to endorse its development.

The proposed location of the station, situated at the geographic center of the county and adjacent to the
largest industrial complexes, including TVA, Entergy, and North American Coal, highlights the urgency
of this endeavor. These industrial sites are vital contributors to our local economy, employing hundreds
of individuals who face occupational risks daily. Having a dedicated station nearby provides a rapid
response to workplace accidents or emergencies and this quick access to professional medical assistance
can reduce the severity of injuries and minimize the potential for accidents to escalate into more
significant crises while enabling employers to feel more confident knowing that help is close by in the
event of an incident.

Beyond its primary role in emergency response, the station presents an opportunity to foster community
health and safety initiatives. With adequate space, we envision conducting essential training programs
such as CPR and first aid, thereby empowering residents with life-saving skills and fostering a culture of
preparedness. The proposed station's dual functionality, housing both a full-time fire crew and Pafford
Medical Services EMS crew members, exemplifies a collaborative approach to public safety that aligns
with our mission to provide exceptional care to the communities we serve.

We stand ready to assist in any capacity necessary to expedite the realization of this critical
infrastructure project, and we firmly believe that investing in the construction of this fire and EMS
station is not only a prudent decision but also a testament to our commitment to safeguarding the
welfare of our community's citizens.

Sincerely,

P: 800.451.8036
F: 870.777.8479
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